Leimert Park (renshaw Corridor
BUSINESS IMPROUEMENT DISTRICT

July 6th, 2022

Patrice Lattimore

Division Manager

Neighborhood and BID Division
Office of the City Clerk

200 North Spring Street. Room 395
Los Angeles, CA 90012

RE: Revision of BID Management District Plan

At the May 18, 2022 Board meeting, the Board of Directors voted to modify the existing Greater Leimert Park
Village Crenshaw Corridor Management District Plan by creating a plan to spend down unspent assessment
funds in 2022, 2023, and 2024. Specifically, the Board voted to acknowledge the pause in services that began
in March 2020. The circumstances that caused services to be paused included the previous BID manager being
released, the creation of new non-profit organization to oversee the District and the pandemic disrupting
normal business operations.

We would like to request that the City Council modify the Greater Leimert Park Village Crenshaw Corridor
Management District Plan to reflect these changes.

Please let us know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Banch Abegaze
Board Chair
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